

Dear North Star 180 Families,

It's hard to believe we're already nearing the end of the term—what a fantastic start it's been! The energy and enthusiasm across the school have been truly uplifting, and it's been wonderful to see our community come together in so many ways.

A special thank you to the Friends of North Star (FONS), who met this week to begin planning our much-anticipated **Christmas Fayre** (12 December). The meeting was incredibly productive, filled with brilliant ideas and festive spirit. Keep an eye out for announcements—we've got some exciting things in store! We're so grateful to all the FONS parents who joined us and contributed their time and creativity. Your support makes such a difference.

A heartfelt thank you to the amazing parent who surprised us with a homemade cake this morning—it looked so stunning, we almost couldn't bear to eat it! But once we did... wow. Absolutely delicious and deeply appreciated by all!

Next week, in celebration of **Libraries Week**, all our primary classes will be visiting the library. It's a wonderful opportunity to foster a love of reading and explore the magic of books together.

Finally, a gentle reminder: if you ever have any concerns or questions regarding **safeguarding**, please don't hesitate to get in touch with us. The safety and wellbeing of our students is always our top priority, and we're here to support you.

Wishing you a restful weekend and looking forward to the weeks ahead.

Thank you for your continued support. Wishing you all a healthy and restful weekend.

Serra Orumlu Headteacher











# **Our Mission**

#### WHAT HAVE WE DONE IN OUR SCHOOL THIS WEEK?

\* We have been working really hard to follow instructions in Foxes, especially ones with multiple parts. To put this to the test, we followed instructions to make some autumn 'bats nest' cakes. Safe to say, they did brilliantly, and all ended up with a delicious treat to celebrate!

This week has mostly been about teamwork in **Owls**. We kick started our week making a giant den and exploring Rainbow Woods. In pairs we have made very delicious American pancakes, performed our science experiment exploring the effect of air resistance on the surface area of different sized parachutes and as a class we created a class charter so we all know what our rights and responsibilities are.





- \* In Otters, we had a great time at the beginning of the week collecting data of inverte-brates, vertebrates and plants we could find around the school grounds. Otters diligently worked through maths assessments this week and can be very proud of how focused they were on the task. The children came up with their own narrative practising story writing in English.
- \* In Badgers we explored our local area on Geoguesser and used key features to find where we were on the map! Then we designed our dream city, most of our cities were incredibly green and filled with parks, lakes, and nature reserves!
- Our class, 8B, has continued to learn about the digestive system. We have explored the stomach and peristalsis, using zip-lock bags, orange juice and coloured balloons. The whole class deserves a big shout out for learning some complicated processes and key terms: well done!

#### WHAT HAVE WE DONE IN OUR SCHOOL THIS WEEK?

- This week in **Year 9** the children have all been learning about World War 1 in History which they have been very interested in. In Science they did a quiz on Microbes Photosynthesis recaps and all the children got 100%. We are so proud of them! Needless to say, it's been another great week for points too with all the children getting either 100% or, nearly 100%, only dropping a few points for uniform.
- \* This week, our Year 10 students completed a reading test during one of their English lessons. It was great to see such a positive attitude towards the task, and we're proud of how they approached it. Results will help us support their progress and identify areas for development in the coming term.
- During tutor time this term, Year 11 students have been taking part in group reading sessions, exploring Stone Cold by Robert Swindells. The book has sparked some thoughtful discussions around homelessness, trust, and survival, with students engaging well and sharing their views as the story unfolds. It's been a great opportunity to build reading confidence and encourage reflection on real-world issues through fiction. In Food Tech Home Cooking the boys made a Full English Breakfast which understandably as mostly eaten before they ended the lesson!
- \* The **KS3 football team** played an entertaining game against Soundwell Academy. We lost 7v4 but the teamwork and effort was fantastic. Goals were scored by Oscar B x2, Leo H and Harvee J-T. Lilly S played superbly in defence, Harvey P worked tirelessly in midfield and Oscar B demonstrated excellent leadership skills as captain. The team's improvement from the first game was clear to see. Well done everyone!



### LET'S CELEBRATE

### The top students with 100% points

- \* Dylan H
- \* Adrian W
- \* Leo P
- \* Leo H
- \* Ethan B
- \* Jim S
- \* Jake T

- \* Luke T
- \* Kasey G
- \* Logan H
- \* Dylan G
- \* Riley HS
- \* Lily S

### The top tutor groups for points

11X—100% 8A—96.6%

11-95.7%

#### The student of the week

### Dylan H

## The most improved student of the week

#### Ellis N

## The highest attendance for the week

Foxes-98.1% Badgers—97.7% Hedgehogs-95%

# Well done!







#### **SAFEGUARDING**

